
Chair Williamson, Vice Chair McLane, Vice Chair Rayfield, and Members of the 
Committee, 

  

I am writing to ask for your no vote on HB 2122A. 

  

HB 2122A could damage the Coordinated Care Organizations (CCO) model by making 

unnecessary changes. Why do we need to make changes to a model that is working? 

I am a consumer member of Trillium’s Community Advisory Council (CAC). I am also currently 

Co-Chair of the CAC and the CAC representative on the Trillium Board. In this role, I give a 

report from the CAC at each board meeting. I appreciate the attention and respect I receive 

from my fellow board members. I am treated like a valued and important member of the board. 

  

I am also a member of several CAC work groups that develop strategies around member 

engagement, prevention and health equity. 

  

The prevention work group makes recommendations on how to use prevention funds. Trillium 

invests $1.33 per member per month on prevention. This investment pays for programs that 

prevent tobacco use, obesity and promote mental health. I am proud of all the great things 

we’ve accomplished since we started the CCO in 2012. 

  

I am a strong advocate for other Trillium members in the community.  I have found Trillium to be 

responsive and attentive to the issues I bring forward. 

  

Thank you, 

  

Tara Davee, 

Trillium CAC Co-Chair 

Trillium Board member 
 


